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MEMORANDUM FOR Newly Assigned Personnel    

 

SUBJECT:  Welcome to the 15th Engineer Battalion 

 

1.  I would first like to say welcome to the 15th Engineer Battalion.  You are now part of a 

fabulous group of professionals that is ready to integrate you into our team.  You have the 

distinction of being assigned to USAREUR's only Construction Effects Battalion as part of the 

18th Engineer Brigade. 

 

2.  An assignment to Germany is a very rewarding opportunity for Soldiers and Families.  We 

urge you to explore your new surroundings and take advantage of the many travel opportunities 

available to you.  Army Community Service offers numerous classes that can assist your Family 

during your transition into our community.  Schweinfurt's Better Opportunities for Single 

Soldiers is an award winning program that offers unlimited opportunities for our single Soldiers 

as well.   

 

3.  The 15th Engineer Battalion has a long and storied history and was officially re-activated in 

July 2008 in Schweinfurt, Germany.  We trace the Battalion's beginning to July of 1916 and will 

continue to write the history of our great unit together during your assignment. 

 

4.  Again, welcome to the 15th Engineer Battalion.  We will strive to ensure that you and your 

Family are taken care of upon your arrival and throughout your assignment.  Your adventure in 

Germany will be as rewarding as you make it, as the possibilities are endless.  I look forward to 

serving with you as we face the challenges that come with defending our country. 

 

5.  Drive On! 

 

 

 

 

      PATRICKSON TOUSSAINT 

      CSM, USA 

      Command Sergeant Major 

 

 

 


